The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, January 2, 2013 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Clerk Lundin and Principal Assessor Donahue.  Member Smith was unable to attend due to illness.
The Board of Assessors reviewed the mail folder.

The Assessors signed the payroll for week ending 1/5/13.

The Board reviewed and signed the warrant in the amount of $136.74, payable to Universal.
The Board signed the 61A Chapter Land Tax Lien for Map 52 Lot 039 and the lien will be forwarded on to Plymouth County Registry of Deeds for recording.
The Board of Assessors met with Mr. Ben Axleman of Citizens Energy Corporation regarding proposed Solar Farm PILOT program on East Street.
The Assessors signed the monthly list of Motor Vehicle/Boat abatements for December 2012.

The Board of Assessors signed the monthly list of Personal Property abatements for January 2013.
The Board signed the 17D Exemption denial letter due to not meeting the eligibility requirements.
The Assessors discussed the upcoming office renovations.

The minutes of 12/19/12 were accepted and filed.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

_________________________

Robert W. Lundin,

Clerk

